
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Londonderry Street Naming system Task Force held a business  meeting on October 28, 2010 in the 
Sunnycrest conference room of the Londonderry Town Hall.  The meeting began at 10:30 A.M. 
 
Present:  Task Force Members: Karen Marchant, Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl and Cindy McCann 
 
 
 
  
Meeting opened at 10:30 A.M. 
 
Discussions 
 
Discussion regarding a list suggesting alternate names John Vogl received from Donna C. Ball of 
Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park dated October 20, 2010.  Donna Ball advised that there was 
A petition signed by park property owners requesting that the names be changed to identify with 
Types of Pines. 
 
Cindy McCann and Jim Bilodeau expressed dismay at the request to change from colors to different names 
this late in the process. 
 
Jim Bilodeau states that the park had multiple opportunities to offer suggestions for the names. He cannot 
understand why park representatives waited so long to come up with suggestions. 
 
John Vogl feels dismay as well but suggests that the list from Donna Ball be submitted to the Council. 
 
Jim Bilodeau advises that the names on the list submitted by Donna Ball will have to be submitted to 911 
for input and approval.  He is unsure if that can be done before the November 1st hearing date. 
 
Jim Bilodeau requests that John Vogl contact Donna Ball to submit a copy of the petition she mentioned. 
He suggests that unless the names of the persons who attended the public workshop on September 7, 2010 
are included in the signed petition, the Task Force should not support the changes proposed by Donna Ball. 
 
 
Motion by John Vogl that a History of all of the facts  regarding Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park 
be presented to the council along  with a copies of the signed petition and  suggested name list from Donna 
Ball  at the November 1st public Hearing.  The facts will include a time line of actions and meetings  
by the Task Force with regard to Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park.   
 
2nd by Karen Marchant.  Unanimously Passed. 
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
Meeting to be announced after November 1st public hearing on Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park. 
 
 
Minutes by C. McCann 
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